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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 29th January 2014
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)




Ms Shahena Khatun – WMC (SK)
Ms Pamila Kalia, Pharmacist (PK)
Mr John Bristow (JB)

Mr Colin Saunders (CS)

Apologies:


Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)





Mr Keith Verrall (KV)





Mr Alfred Geary (AF)





Mr Simon Bardsley – WMC (SB)

ONGOING MATTERS
· Welcome to New PPG Member
CM welcomed CS to the group and gave a brief introduction on what the PPG aim to do and how they work with the practice and the CCG.
· CCG/PPG Networking Meeting Update 
CM attended CCG/PPG Network Meeting on 20th January and had already distributed the report that had followed on from this prior to the meeting. A few points discussed at the network meeting were discussed further:
a) Summary Care Record (SCR) Scheme – CS had received the information on this in the post but was unsure what data was being shared. CM explained how the SCR scheme would work and that only medical information that may be useful for urgent care in places other than your own surgery would be shared. CM also advised that the practice and the PPG should stay neutral in this matter and not advise patients on whether they should opt in or out of the scheme but provide information if patients requested it.
b) Care.data Scheme – further information was received on this scheme at the meeting. CM previously had concerns about how information would be kept secure but this was explained and CM relayed back to the group the process which meant all identifiable data would be removed before information was passed on and in effect the data becomes a “statistic” from then on.
· Care Homes

SK gave an update on the Care Home Scheme. Allocations have been sent out and work is being started on the transition of patients between surgeries. All members pleased that this is going ahead as planned. CM suggested having a care home representative on the group if possible which was supported by the other members. Action: SK
· Inner Relief Road

SK handed out the copy of the Traffic Regulation Orders issued by the Leicestershire County Council (LCC). This confirmed that no changes are being made for access to and from Canalbank. CM advised that there had been a number of complaints made to LCC regarding bus routes through the town centre after it has been pedestrianized and that this may be under review.
· PPG Flyer
There was some confusion over whether the flyer was ready to go out as it is. CM and JB confirmed that this was ready as planned at previous meeting so SK to start printing the flyers for GPs to start handing out to patients. Action: SK
· Media Screen
SK advised that the computers are being upgraded to Windows 7 next week and the media screen is being put in after the work on the computers is complete.
· Annual Patient Survey 2014
148 surveys have been completed and collected so far. JB asked if there was a specific format to follow regarding collating the data, CM advised that he should follow last year’s format for collating and then the information is to be analysed and an action plan put in to place as a follow up. JB took away 50 surveys to get started on. Action: JB
· March Newsletter
A few ideas about articles for the next issue were talked about:

a) CM thought having an interview with one of the GP partners would be a good idea as there had been interviews with a nurse, a registrar and a Foundation doctor. He suggested it should be based on changes to the GP’s role over the years but was unsure who should interview the GP. PK suggested it should be SK as it would be easier for her to get some time with the GP but the other members thought it would be better if someone else did it. JB replied he will be busy with the surveys, CS was deemed too “new” so may not be sure of what to ask so CM said he would be happy to do this. Dr Taylor or Dr Ryan were identified as the preferred GP to interview as they have been practising for some time so SK was asked to arrange this. Action: SK
b) CM also suggested that the article on flu vaccinations should include why patients refuse the vaccination and a report should be done on this. PK mentioned that she had a few patients go to the pharmacy for the vaccination as the times offered at the surgery were inconvenient and maybe we could include something about why the clinics are offered on Saturdays and that other clinics are offered throughout the week after the Saturday clinics have been booked up.  Action: SB/SK
MATTERS ARISING

· Change to Meetings
CM proposed that we change the meeting format and revert back to a 6 weekly cycle due to diminishing numbers. PK and JB felt that they would like to keep it as monthly so it is easier to schedule in and so that all are aware it is on a certain week of the month. It was agreed that we would continue to have the meetings monthly and revisit if it was felt that this was too much.
Meeting closed at 7:00 pm
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 26th February 2014 at 6:00pm
